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WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

February 19, 2020 

The Honorable Alex M. Azar II 
Secretary 
Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue SW 
Washington, D.C. 20201 

Dear Secretary Azar: 

We write to strongly oppose the Department of Health and Human Services' (the Department) 
proposed rule entitled "Ensuring Equal Treatment of Faith-Based Organizations" (RIN 0991-
AC 13). The proposed rule --developed under the guise of religious liberty- is actually both an 
attack on religious freedom and yet another step taken by President Trump to greenlight 
federally-funded discrimination. The proposed rule drastically expands religious exemptions for 
faith-based social service providers and strips away religious freedom protections from 
beneficiaries, who are entitled to government-funded social services. The proposed changes to 
the existing regulation place vulnerable beneficiaries at risk of going unserved and could prevent 
individuals from accessing government-funded jobs, especially women, the LGBTQIA+ 
community, the non-religious, and religious minorities. We demand the Department immediately 
withdraw this proposed rule and implement the vital religious freedom protections existing in 
current regulation. 

1. The Proposed Rule Eliminates Religious Liberty Protections for Beneficiaries

The proposed rule eliminates a provision requiring faith-based organizations that receive direct 
financial assistance to give written notice to beneficiaries to ensure those beneficiaries are aware 
of the religious nature of the organization and of certain rights they possess as beneficiaries. 1 For 
example, under the existing regulation, faith-based providers must provide prior written notice to 
beneficiaries explaining they are not required to attend or participate in any explicitly religious 
activities (including activities that involve overt religious content, such as worship, religious 
instruction, or proselytization), or to participate in activities that are voluntary. 

Without this notification requirement, beneficiaries may not be aware of either the religious­
affiliation of the organization or their ability to receive services while declining to participate in 
explicitly religious activities.2 People cannot exercise their rights, including the right ofreligious 
freedom, without knowledge of the scope and nature of those rights. Further, the Department 
should prioritize ensuring all people who are eligible for services are able to use them, rather 

1 45 CFR § 87.3(i) 
2 Id. 












